
 

 

Rizmi Holdings Limited (RHL) authorized by the City of Vaughan is undertaking an Environmental 
Assessment Study (EA Study) to establish the preferred alignment and design for the extension of Kirby 
Road between Dufferin Street and Bathurst Street. 

The EA Study is conducted as a Schedule ‘C’ Municipal Road Project in accordance with the current 
Municipal Engineers Association Municipal Class Environmental Assessment process. The EA Study 
takes into account findings of the City of Vaughan Transportation Master Plan (2013) and the Regional 

Municipality of York Transportation 
Master Plan (2016). Both plans 
completed Phases 1 and 2 of the 
EA process and confirmed the 
need for Kirby Road extension. The 
approximate study area limits are 
shown on the map to the left. 

The EA process adapted for the EA 
Study includes: consultation with 
public and review agencies; 
screening and evaluation of 
alternative road alignments and 
design concepts; assessment and 
mitigation of potential effects of the 
proposed Kirby Road extension on 
the environment; preparation of an 
Environmental Study Report (ESR) 
that will document the study 
process and identify the preferred 
alignment and design for the 
extension of Kirby Road.  

At the conclusion of the EA Study, the ESR will be provided to the City of Vaughan. The City will then 
determine whether or not to issue a Notice of Study Completion as a co-proponent and file the ESR for 
public review. 

You are invited to attend the Public Information Centre (PIC) #2 listed below. 

DATE:         Thursday, June 28, 2018 

TIME:           Visit anytime between 6:00 PM to 8:30 PM 

LOCATION: Civic Centre Resource Library (in the Meeting room) 
2191 Major Mackenzie Drive West, Vaughan, ON L6A 4W2 

The PIC #2 will be held in an open house format to view the presentation displays and speak with the 
project team. The PIC #2 will present the evaluation of alternative design concepts developed for road 
cross-section and short-listed alignments, and recommended design concepts. The project team is 
seeking your input on the recommended road cross-section and horizontal alignment design concepts.  

To request additional information, provide input or to be placed on the mailing list for future study 
updates, please contact the RHL’s consultant’s office, as follows:  

Leonid Groysman, Class EA Lead, Schaeffers Consulting Engineers, 6 Ronrose Drive, Concord, ON 
L4K 4R3 Phone: 905-738-6100 ext: 245; Fax: 905-738-6875; email: KirbyRdEA@schaeffers.com; 
website: http://www.schaeffers.com/kirbyroadextension.asp 

Comments and information regarding this project are being collected in accordance with the requirements of both the Environmental 
Assessment Act and the Planning Act. With the exception of personal information, all other information received may be included in project 
documentation and may become part of the public record.  

This Notice first issued June 14, 2018. 
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